B'NAI BRITH

mext regular meeting of the ngton Lodge B'nai B'rith will d on Tuesday evening, Feb-10th at the Lodge Building, important matters will be sed and a number of memp applications will be acted

trige class of candidates will triated on Tuesday evening, by 24th under the direction Degree Staff of the Lodge by Mr. Joseph Handler. ace of the function and the first the class will be announced ter date. A prominent speabeing procured by the Procommittee headed by Benja-Cohen as chairman. The

m Committee of the Lodge aging for a combined meetthe Women's Auxiliary Diand Men's Lodge of the i'rith for Tuesday evening, 10th at the Lodge Building, shington Street.

RIEBMAN AUXILI-OF B'NAI B'RITH

are nearly completed for entine Dance to be given dna Riebman Auxiliary of rith at the headquarters, shington Street on Febru-. Mrs. Herman Kerbel is chairman of this affair by the following: Mrs. rwitz, Mrs. Nathan Spis. Reuben Paul and Mrs. Keil in charge of Tickets; ons, Mrs. Arthur Kravitz, ney Diamond, Mrs. Louis n and Mrs. Harry Kolber: ment, Mrs. Benj. F. Co-Philip Kimmel and Mrs. tz: Hospitality, Mrs. Hyen, chairman; Mrs. Williartz, Mrs. Al. Kristol and is Cohen. The following the Buffet supper: Mrs. lexenberg, Mrs. Samuel y, Mrs. Samuel Seidel, ij. Sklut, Mrs. Gerald Mrs. Maurice Goodman, Berman, Mrs. Edward Mrs. S. Gershman and ph Rosbrow.

AMTISTS TO PLAY CONTEST

inued from Page 1)

s possible. Any young man desirous of particihis activity is invited to the office so that noature meetings may be

"Y" CHORAL SOCIETY

Continuous progress is noted in the work of the "Y" Choral Society under the direction of Miss Sarah F. Goldstein who are now definitely rehearsing for their performance in conjunction with the "Y" Symphony and which will be held on Sunday evening, February 15th at 2:30 P. M. in the "Y" auditorium. A special selection to be presented jointly by both groups has been chosen and will be the Largo from Dvorak's New World Symphony entitled "Goin Home". Admission is open to any man or woman interested in good music. Rehearsals are held every Wednesday evening at 8:15 P. M. and participation is

PIONEER WOMEN'S ORGANIZATION

Contributions by the Pioneer Women's Club of Wilmington were sent least week to the National Office of the organization consisting of \$175.00 for the Moath-Zoth Hapoaloth and \$50.00 for the Palestine Zionist Emergency Fund.

An elaborate program is being arranged for the annual concert to be given on Tuesday evening, February 17th in the "Y" auditorium. Scheindale the Chazente will be featured in a special program. Other artists who are being secured the night will include a Yiddish comedian. Admission will be a voluntary donation with the proceeds to be sent to the Jewish National Fund. This is the Annual Chamisho Osar B'shvat program of the Pioneer Women. The Annual Purim Ball will be held in the "Y" auditorium on Wednesday evening, March 4th and plans are rapidly nearing completion for this affair. Mrs. Israel Balick is chairlady with Mrs. Joseph Tubman co-chairlady. The following are serving in various capacities; Mrs. Isadore Frankfurt, program; Mrs. Benjamin Grabois, tickets; and Mrs. Harry Moses, refreshments. -0-

ART CENTER

An interesting announcement has been received from the Wilmington Society of Fine Arts concerning a lecture to be given by Dr. Franz Landsberger art historian of the Hebrew Union College. This outstanding authority will give an illustrated talk on Rembrandt, "In the Old Testament". The lecture will start promptly at 8 p. m. on Thursday, February 12th and is open free of any charge.

DEAR MOLLYF

We have inaugurated a new column. The former Word From the Front is now Dear Mollye. It has its reasons. Miss Sklut has undertaken a one-man correspondence with virtually every Wilmington boy who has left for service. Even the stranger in our midst writes "Dear Mollye."

We feel we can best serve the interest of our boys by imposing a voluntary censorship as to places, dates and types of service, in which they may be engaged. All references therefore have been deleted in reprinting if so, call the office of the "Y" and we will be happy to give you their address.

Dear Mollye:-

Received your letter a few moments ago and decided to answer it as soon as possible. For the last time, Miss Sklut, do not send my mail, Via Air Mail. It is only a waste of money as I don't get it any sooner.

We started basketball practice and the team is coming along slow but sure.

Keep the mail coming whenever you find time to write. Extend my regards to the gang at the "Y" and tell Abe Lewis that when the Navy takes him I'll know that we are in a desparate condition and we will all start praying twice as hard as ever before. I'm only joking of course. Say hello to all around the "Y" for me.

Love, Artie.

P. S. I wrote to Mendel and as soon as I decipher his last letter I'll let you know how he is. Wow! I thought my writing was bad. Gee, I almost forgot the boss - - Hello, Mr. Sollod.

Dear Mollye:-

I thank you, more than you know, for your swell letter and whatever you do keep 'im printing the Recorder and especially your column.

I used to hear from Jerry, but I lost his address and he owes me a letter, so when you send me the Recorder put his address inside for me, please. Last week a convoy passed through here and I met a boy from Wilmington who told me Sam Geller was with the convoy, but after missing supper and hunting for two hours, I found out that he was in the advanced group.

I'm feeling fine and gained a few pounds lately. We're very busy here and get busier by the day. I'm sorry the team is losing but after all basketball is a good game and we play here everyday if we want, but winning or losing the fun is still in the game and after all there are few games left for fun.

Give my love and regards to all

the folks and special regards to Mr. Sollod and KEEP 'EM SMIL-ING.

Love, Mosh Jacobs

Dear Mollye:-

Thanks very much for your lovely card. Am happy to say that I am on my way to recovery and will be back in the harness in another week or 10 days. Extend my thanks to Mr. Sollod and to Mr. Ehrenfeld for the swell cards. They sure did help to cheer me up. Am trying to get a furlough when I am released from the hospital, so that I can come for a visit.

Keep your fingers crossed for me, I'll need all the lucks I can get. So, Mollye, till later, the best of luck and give my regards to all the gang at the "Y". Again thanks very much for the lovely card.

Sincerely,
Milton Honey

Dear Mollye:-

Just a few lines to show that I haven't forgotten my hometown friends. I would like to write more often but my time doesn't afford it. And when I do sit down to write I have too many interruptions. Oh! for a place of peace and quiet.

Monday night, I had the biggest thrill I have had for a long time. Dad called me on the phone, I was so excited I could hardly talk. I spoke to both my parents thirty-five hundred miles away. Believe me that was super. I would certainly like to have a month furlough to go home and see them again. Well, I can dream, can't I?

When I come home I'm going to give "Porky" Greenberg some good competition on the mat. You can tell him for me to beware. In fact. I might try Dan - - if you tie his hands behind his back.

Give my regards to Dan and Mr. Sollod; and to you, health and happiness this New Year. May we all be together again in the near future.

Sincerely,
"Haps" Goberman
(Continued on Page 4)

J Y M JOTS

second half of the 'Y' House was off to an auspicious last week with the Senior defeating A. Z. A. 53 to 11 opening game. Jack Sklut he high scorer of the contest 7 points for the winner. The enthusiasm and fervor of Z. A. despite their recent ses, has good many of the League fans rooting honest-them.

the second contest S. A. R. ted Sigma Tau Phi of Delain a thrilling contest which won by the former by a score to 22. This game was not ed until the very closing mos and Irv Polish and Samor for S. A. R. and Sigma Tau respectively, were the big guns heir teams with 8 points each. standing of the League is as ws:

	Won	Lost
a Alpha Rho	2	0
Boys	2	0
na Tau Phi	0	1
na Phi	0	1
. A	0	2

L SCOUTS TO PRESENT TTLE WOMEN"

rl Scout Troop No. 23 of the have already started rehearand production of the Third ual play which will be presentn Thursday evening, February in the "Y" auditorium. The entation this year will be tle Women" by Louisa M. Aldramatized by Kirstin Laue. The production will be unthe direction of Mrs. Howard n, a leader of the troop and nces Blatman a member of the ip. The cast of characters ines Rachel Paul, Rene Kornh, Jenny Waldman, Libby th, Annette Granat, Margaret ss, Frances Atlas, Faith Broky, and Freida Cuttler.

everal committees have been ointed to supervise various ses of the production and inle Lillian Bader and Regina en in charge of publicity with ine Betansky and Adele Rubin ertaking the distribution of sets.

JEWISH NATIONAL WORKERS ALLIANCE

Marcus Stiftel was reelected president of the Achad Ha'am Branch No. 258, Jewish National Workers Alliance at a regular meeting held in the "Y" Thursday evening, January 29th. Other successful candidates for office include: Theodore Briskin and S. Wilderman, Vice-Presidents; Abraham Seidel, Financial Secreary; Albert Raivy, Recording Secretary; Nathan Berger, Treasurer; Mrs. F. Willer, Mrs. A. Seidel, Isaac Geller and Herman Coonin, Hospitalers; Morris Perry, chairman membership Committee.

The Chamisha Osar B'shvat celebration held in the "Y" Tuesday, February 3rd was well attended. The sum of \$100.00 was sent to aid the Histadruth in Palestine. One hundred dollars was also sent to the Jewish National Fund. \$75.00 to the Emergency Relief Fund for War Sufferers. The Branch also subscribed \$500.00 to the Nachluth Delaware. The special Red Cross Fund and Defense Bond Committee reported very good progress. The National Office has already bought \$75,000.00 worth of Defense Bonds.

The membership committee has to date been successful on their new membership drive for 50 new members.

The names of Miss Selma and Miss Cecilia Raivy are to be inscribed in the Golden Book of the J. N. F. The young ladies are daughters of Mr. and Mrs. Albert Raivy active and outstanding members of the Branch for many years.

An artistic and musical program featuring Ludwig Satz and Celia Adler will be sponsored by the Branch in the "Y" auditorium on March 12th. Tickets may be obtained from members of the group.

LENATH HAZADETH SOCIETY

Installation of officers of the Lenath Hazadeth Society was held on Monday evening, January 26th at the Y. M. & Y. W. H. A. with Rabbi Philip First officiating. The following were installed as officers, Mrs. Samuel Harwitz, president; Mrs. Abraham Spain, Vice President; Mrs. Benjamin Lewis, treasurer; and Mrs. John Loeb, secretary. Announcement was made at this meeting of the purchase of a \$100.00 Defense Bond by the Society. The members are now actively engaged in work on behalf of the Red Cross and many are cooperating in the War Relief Fund of that organization.

D-E-A-R M-O-L-L-Y-E

(Continued from Page 3)
Dear Mollye:—

Things are very quiet down here, you can almost hear a pin drop. We don't get passes like we did before, we get one every 12 days for seven hours. It is swell rereceiving a letter from you, and also reading the "Y" Recorder.

That crack in the Gym Jots about the fellows itching to get back into a basketball uniform, I think, is pretty true. Gee! is must be nice to come down to the "Y" anytime you feel like it. I really miss that, and I hope we can again in the near future. Well, give regards to everybody and I hope I hear from you again.

Sincerely yours, Charles Lewis

Dear Mollye:-

Please accept my sincerest apologies for not writing you sooner, and thanking you for sending me the "Y" Recorder. I can assure you though, that I'm most appreciative. After reading some of the letters that the boys are writing, I feel very guilty. I'm sure that you'll forgive me, and I hope that I'll keep getting the Recorder for the duration of the time I'm here.

I am very well and being kept constantly busy. Ever since the outbreak of war our division has been moving around like gypsies. I was in Hollywood this past Sunday and spent a very enjoyable day. I visited a number of places and saw quite a few stars. Had dinner at the Brown Derby and sitting at the table next to me was Frances Langford, John Hall, Linda Darnell, and Roger Pryor. There were a few other stars in there also, Stuart Erwin and Dick Purcell. I saw a swell show at Earl Carroll's. It was a swell spent day, believe me. I certainly am happy to hear that the "Y" team is coming back into its old stride again. I hope that married life hasn't slowed up my brother "Peanuts".

Hope this letter finds you well. Please give my regards to Mr. Sollod and everyone around the "Y". Please take note of my new address and send the Recorder to the same.

As ever, David Berger

Dear Mollye:-

Thanks a lot for sending me the

"Y" Recorder. I enjoyed it very much. I am working hard training everyday and I feel in the pink of condition. I am now at the ______ now but in ______

some distance from home. It is summer time down here and the weather is hot. I joined the Air Corps and hope to go shortly.

Yours truly,

Bob. Lisansky

"Y" BOARD DONATES NEEDED SCOUT EQUIPMENT

Boy Scout Troop No. 28 of the "Y", has been recognized as the largest Emergency Scout Patrol in the state of Delaware and under the leadership of Scoutmaster Milton Rubin, is now busily engaged in various forms of defense activity.

Recognizing the merit of the work in which these boys are engaged, the Troop Committee under the chairmanship of Samuel F. Keil secured the cooperation of the entire Board of Directors in making possible the purchase of much needed equipment for this emergency defense work. Contributions were received from every member of the Board and purchase has been made of shovels, picks, axes, ropes and buckets which will be utilized by the scouts in this emergency work.

At a Board of Review held last week, Herbert Cohen, Leonard Markowitz, and Milton Isaacs were advanced as Second Class Scouts. The troop now has one of the largest memberships in its history but is still receiving additional applications from boys 12 years of age and over who are interested. The Troop will meet every Wednesday evening from 7:30 p. m. to 9:30 p. m.

HAR-ZION TO PLAY "Y" NEXT SUNDAY

(Continued from Page 1) relationships with Baltimore by visiting that court for a game starting at 8 p. m. A large group of followers of the "Y" team are planning to attend.

RUBE KELRICK

PHONE 3-5365

GENERAL INSURANCE Now located 1 E. 4th St. (2nd floor)

Real Estate

Notary Public